
APPENDIX A: Letters Authorizing State-Led Storage Projects 





THE SECRETARY OF THE IN TER IOR 

WAS HI NGTON 

The Honorable Edmund G. Brown Jr. 
Governor of California 
Sacramento, California 95814 

Dear Governor Brown: 

NOV 1 6 2018 

Thank you for your letter dated August 27, 2018, requesting Federal participation in eight State 
and Federal surface water and groundwater storage projects pursuant to the Water Infrastructure 
Improvements for the Nation Act of2016 (WIIN Act). 

I appreciate your strong interest in these projects. In response to your request and in accordance 
with the WIIN Act, the Department of the Interior has begun the process of making eligibility 
determinations for the following eight projects: Pacheco Reservoir Expansion Project; South 
Sacramento County Agriculture and Habitat Lands Recycled Water, Groundwater Storage, and 
Conjunctive Use Program; Los Vaqueros Reservoir Expansion Project; Temperance Flat 
Reservoir Project; Chino Basin Conjunctive Use Program; Sites Project; Kem Fan Groundwater 
Storage Project; and Willow Springs Water Bank. 

The Bureau of Reclamation is currently developing recommendations to the Appropriations 
Committees for the allocation of funds designated for WIIN Act storage projects in the 
Fiscal Year (FY) 2019 appropriations bill. The recommendations are being developed in 
accordance with Section 4007 of the WIIN Act. 

I will give your request full consideration when preparing the WIIN Act Section 4007 funding 
recommendations for the FY 2019 Appropriations bill. 

If you have any questions or need additional information about the status of WIIN Act funding 
recommendations to Congress, please contact Mr. Robert Wolf at (202) 513-0642 or 
Mr. Mathew Maucieri at (202) 513-0569. 

Sincerely, 

Ry 
Secretary of the Interior 
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